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NEWSLETTER 
 

 
Dear Parents and Carers, 
 
What a great week we have all had once again. It has certainly been a busy one! This week it was 
Year 2’s turn for a trip to Queen Elizabeth Country Park to support their learning. Have a look below 
and on our Instagram account to see what they got up to. We have also been promoting Black History 
month in school, helping the children to learn about influential Black figures in keeping with the theme 
of ‘Reclaiming Narratives’. The school turned rather yellow on Thursday, when we supported World 
Mental Health Day to raise awareness and show our children they are not alone and things can get 
better. Finally, we have learned what our newly formed School Council has been up to as they’ve met 
for the first time this year. I look forward to supporting their new initiatives in school as we continue to 
strive to develop our children’s learning environment. 
 
 

Next Week  
 

Date  Event  
14th  EYFS New Entrants Open Morning – 9.30 – 11 am 

 Gravett Class – Marwell Zoo 

15th  School Photographer – EYFS, Yr4 and siblings 

16th  Adeola Class – Marwell Zoo 

18th  The News in school for EYFS photographs 

 Field Class – Marwell Zoo 

 

Sibling Photographs   
 
A reminder that on Tuesday 15th October, Yellow will be taking sibling photos of 
children who are at Copnor Primary School. This is for children whose parents 
booked online. Yellow will also be taking individual photographs of children in EYFS, 
Year 4 and anyone who was not present in school in September. 
 

Harvest Collection   

Thank you to those of you who have already started to bring in donations for our Harvest 
Festival. Please bring any donations into the school office by Friday 18th October. 

 

 

Rotary Shoe Box Scheme  

Thank you to everyone who has donated to this charity.  The Wessex Rotary Club 
will be collecting the boxes week beginning Monday 21st October, so there is still 
time If you are considering filling a box. 

 
 
 



 

 
Parents’ Evening Appointments   

 
Parents' Evening Appointments can be booked through the Arbor Parent App and will be 
available from 6.00pm today, closing midday on Friday 18th October. If you are 
struggling to access this, please contact the school office and a member of the office 
team will guide you through the booking process. 

 

Reading in class continues... 

Week 4 has continued well, don’t forget that it continues every Wednesday 
between 8.35 am and 8.55 am. It is lovely to see so many parents and children 
reading together. We look forward to welcoming you back in again next week. 

 
 
 
Supporting your child with reading in KS1 
 
Thank you to those parents that attended one of the information sessions 
last Monday to support you with your child’s reading at home. 
If you were unable to attend or wish to view the videos again, please find 
links to the reading videos on the website below: 
 
https://copnorprimary.co.uk/our-school/english/    
 
 
All the Year 1 and Year 2 teachers are very proud of the children's commitment to reading.  Over the 
last 3 weeks, we have seen the children become more confident with their reading and definitely more 
fluent.  Please make the time to read this familiar book they have bought home and celebrate their 
reading success as re-reading this book is vital for supporting their reading skills.  We believe each 
child will impress you!    
 
Your child will also be able to choose another reading book to bring home, which has been chosen by 
them from our coloured book boxes.  They are free to read this with you, but please remember this will 
not have been practiced in school so they will not be as fluent.  These self-chosen books will be 
changed during the week, with the fluent book still coming home every Friday for a week.  This will 
allow for children opportunities to practise their skills alongside you. 
  
 
Five top tips to help your child at home: 
 

1. Sit next to your child in a quiet place they are happy to read.    

2. Look inside the front cover for the key words in the book to read first.  

3. Ask them who the characters are and spot their names together. 

(Project X books / Hero Academy have all characters on first page)  

4. Praise them/smile after every page. 

5. Support by correcting any errors, suggesting that they try that word 

again re-reading the whole sentence without the mistake. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 

https://copnorprimary.co.uk/our-school/english/


 

Year 2 trip to Queen Elizabeth Country Park  
 
This week, Year 2 enjoyed a fantastic visit to Queen Elizabeth Country Park as part of their Science 
topic on Habitats. The children explored woodland food chains, searched for signs of autumn, and 
discovered a variety of leaves. They also investigated 
microhabitats, finding beetles, worms, slugs, snails, 
centipedes, and even a toad with its baby! As part of their 
learning, the children explored habitats in a meadow, 
woodland, and pond, and created beautiful art pieces using natural resources inspired by Andy 
Goldsworthy. A big thank you to all the children for their enthusiasm and to Miss O’Hare for organizing 
this wonderful trip! If you’d like to see some photos of what they all got up to then please visit our 
Instagram account. 

 
 
Black History Month at Copnor Primary School  
 
Copnor Primary School is celebrating Black History Month to honour 
the contributions and achievements of Black individuals throughout 
history, particularly in the UK. The month serves as a vital time for 
students to learn about the rich cultural heritage, struggles, and 
triumphs of Black people, fostering a deeper understanding of diversity 
and inclusion. Our curriculum at Copnor already aims to be diverse 
and celebrating Black History Month helps to broaden students' 
knowledge beyond the set curriculum, highlighting influential figures such 
as Mary Seacole, Lillian Bader, Betty Campbell, Olaudah Equiano, and 
others whose stories may be overlooked in the National Curriculum.  
  
What are we doing to shine a spotlight on Black History?    

• A whole school assembly   
• Weekly stories about inspirational black historical figures   
• An art afternoon inspired by groundbreaking black artists   
• Book corners with texts to promote black history   

 

 
 
 

 

 

 
  



 

Congratulations to … 
 
Sophia Istrate 
 
Last weekend Sophia took part in the her gymnastics squad championships competing on the bar, 
beam, vault and floor, she came an amazing 2nd place overall. This is a fantastic achievement and 
one that we are all incredibly proud of Sophia for accomplishing. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Golden Child  
 
I am delighted to share the names of this week’s Golden Children they are:  
 

Year Group Class Golden Child 

 
EYFS 

Rosen Betty 

Hart Chay 

Donaldson  

 
1 

Adeola Everleigh 

Field Ida 

Gravett Daisy 

 
2 

Steadman Roman 

Simmonds Amelia 

Jenkins Lara 

 
3 

Adele Ayaan 

Sheeran Betsy 

Murs Mohammed 

 
4 

Thompson Odin 

Rickman Rose 

Elba Ivy 

 
5 

Peake Rana 

Hawking Alicia 

Franklin Everly 

 
6 

Hussain Phoebe 

Roots Gabriel 

Berry Riley 

 
EYFS/KS1/KS2 have all been recognised as someone who understands the importance of 
helping others 



 

Unlock your teaching career in Portsmouth with new webinar  
 
Teach Portsmouth has joined forces with local training providers to help people navigate their options 
in the city. 
 
This Zoom webinar explores school-based and university-
based routes into training. 
 
The University of Portsmouth, University of Chichester, 
Portsmouth Primary SCITT and Inspiring Future Teachers - 
HISP Teacher Training will be joining us on Wednesday 23 
October 2024 from 5pm - 5:45pm on Zoom. 
 
The webinar is designed for those who are thinking about 
teacher training but not sure where to begin.  
 
For more information on the webinar and to sign up, visit 
www.teachportsmouth.co.uk/webinar 

 
 
Keeping our children safe online  
 
Continuing our sharing of the informative posters from 
#WakeUpWednesday, National Online Safety. Please take the time to 
read through all the tips that will help to ensure that your children are 
safe online. 
 

http://www.teachportsmouth.co.uk/webinar


 

 



 

 
Wishing you all a relaxing weekend and we look forward to seeing you all again next week.  
 

Matt Johnson 
Headteacher 


